ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 13th January 2010 at 7.00pm.

Present;  Mr Sharp, Miss Addison, Sue Reid, Julia Adair, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier and Jill Sweetman and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Nicky Till, Helen Abbit, Alison Sandford, Sue Hayward, Penny Attwood, Lisa Brockbank, Imogen Newman and Kay Huett.

(45)  Minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November were received as a correct record.

(46)  Matters Arising

Scholastic Book Fair

This year the school had received a good commission because sales were greatly increased compared with the previous year.  This was probably due to the increased selection of books.  However, this increase was unlikely to be repeated and books at the fair were not priced competitively for parents compared with those in the book magazines.

It was suggested that Marion Inchmore asks the school’s normal book supplier if they organise book fairs.

(47)  School Link

Jill reported that there had not been many orders.  This was probably due to the timing of the book fair. The School Link book magazine was also organised by Scholastic and so the choice of books was similar to that of the fair.

Jill suggested that alternative suppliers be investigated.

(48)  Clothing Collection

Hayley reported that it had helped to publicise the drop off arrangements around the village.  Julia confirmed that £192 had been raised for the school and significantly more for the Air Ambulance.

(49)  Jewellery Collection

Alison Sandford had tried to seek the outcome of the jewellery collection but it had not been calculated as yet.  The process takes 6-8 weeks.

(50)  Christmas Fair

The chocolate tombola had provided an income of £250, which was great but it had been very time consuming to prepare by filling cups with tickets.  

A simpler system was required, possibly by allowing the participant to choose tickets from the drum.  Also the number of winning tickets had been reduced a bit too far and needed re-consideration.  Mrs Reid reported having to disappoint younger children who thought they had won when a ticket contained a 5 or a zero regardless of its required placement at the end of the number, perhaps this could be relaxed.  Julia suggested that consolation prizes could be given out to keep everyone happy as some children had been unsuccessful on several attempts.  It was agreed that the mechanics be reviewed for next year.

Hayley wondered whether craft items made on a decorations day at school could be sold on a stall at the Christmas Fair.  She was thinking of Angels, which were considered to be of good enough quality to sell.

(51)  Christmas Cards

Income of £37.96 had been made to date although this was an interim figure.  A better income could possibly be sought by producing individual cards for each child.  There were schemes, which used a template for younger children to decorate whilst older children could design their own cards.  Designs could also be used on mugs and T-Towels etc.  These schemes required a longer lead in time, but it was considered worth giving it a try.

(52)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia Sier presented the accounts from 8th October to 8th December 2010.  This showed a net income of -£1,387.68, however, pending account transactions included income of £1,531.95 for uniform, the Christmas Fair, Christmas Cards and Clothing Collection.

Future Events

(53)  Evening Walk

Mr Sharp reported we should wait until March to re-schedule the walk.

Albion Pub Quiz

Nicky had booked the 28th January 2010 for the quiz.  The format would be teams of 4 for £5 entry fee.  The Albion would provide sandwiches, the school organise a raffle.  Hayley agreed to publicise the event.  Information could be emailed direct to the Westmorland Gazette, a week in advance of publication date.

(54)  February Pampering Evening

Claudia had agreed to arrange appointments and she had the contacts with the health practitioners. However, Claudia was due to have her baby in March. Hayley suggested that this event should be postponed until late spring/early summer when the weather should be better and there would be plenty of time to make the arrangements.

(55)  Spring Fair/Plant Sale

This event usually took place in May, a week after the Horticultural Society Show.  Sue Reid offered to check the date of the show so that we could plan the date of the sale.

Julia agreed to seek Helen Abbit’s views on her involvement with bought in plants from the nursery.  It was very useful to have a sale or return option for the school.

(56)  Disco

It was agreed that a disco be held on Thursday 11th February, between 5pm-6pm and 6pm-7pm.

The usual format be followed and Mrs Dickinson, Mrs Deane, Mrs Reid and the popcorn makers Lisa and Anne-Marie be consulted on their availability/involvement.

(57)  Clothing Collection

Hayley offered to arrange another clothing collection after half term, probably the last week in February.

(58)  Broadsheet

Hayley raised the issue of donating a contribution to the Broadsheet.  This had been done in the past and Julia agreed to go through the accounts to see what had been given before.  It was felt that a donation of between £10 - £15 was sufficient. 

Any Other Business

(59)  Book Vouchers

Jill Sweetman had received £12 of vouchers from the Book Club and wondered if she should keep them until there were more to spend.  Mr Sharp thought it would be best to wait, as it was easier for school to use a larger amount.

(60)  Flora Vouchers

Sue Reid reported that a quantity of cooking equipment had been obtained using the vouchers e.g. bowls spoons baking trays etc.  Julia believed that the scheme had started again.  Mr Sharp said that a permanent cooking area was to be established in the back room and ideally the school required a new cooker.  It was not clear whether this could be funded through vouchers but it was suggested that villagers be encouraged to collect the code numbers off the flora tubs for this purpose.  Hayley to publicise.

(61)  Uniform Secretary

Karen Wibberley had expressed a wish to give up this role.  Jill Sweetman who was shadowing the role agreed to take over.

(62)  Book Parcel

Jill Sweetman had received a book parcel addressed to Imogen.  It was not clear whether the parcel contained books from the voucher schemes or from the commission on the book fair.  Jill agreed to bring the parcel into school on Friday.

(63)  Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd March 2010 at 7pm at the School.

